
City Hall

317 College Street

Grand Prairie, Texas

City of Grand Prairie

Minutes - Final

City Council

5:30 PM City Hall - Briefing Room

317 College Street

Tuesday, December 6, 2016

Call to Order

Mayor Jensen called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.

Mayor Ron Jensen

Mayor Pro Tem Jorja Clemson

Deputy Mayor Pro Tem Jeff Wooldridge

Council Member Jeff Copeland

Council Member Richard Fregoe

Council Member Greg Giessner

Council Member Tony Shotwell

Council Member Jim Swafford

Council Member Lila Thorn

Present 9 - 

Mayor Jensen brought up the subject of a possible six-month moratorium on health 

clinics with regard to number and location.  Council Member Swafford stated the city 

did this same thing ten years ago with regard to imaging centers.  He explained how 

Methodist Medical Centers may be different from these types of health clinics.  

Council Member Shotwell said the moratorium may include everything except a 

doctor's office.  Bill Crolley, Executive Director of Planning, stated that emergency 

room clinics are in their own category.  He said staff would need to look at the various 

categories so that some facilities do not get included that should not be.

Executive Session

Mayor Jensen convened a closed session at 5:38 p.m. pursuant to Chapter 551, 

Subchapter D of the Government Code, V.T.C.A., to discuss Section 551.071 

“Consultation with Attorney” Harmony Public Schools v. City of Grand Prairie; 

Section 551.072 “Deliberation Regarding Real Property,” Section 551.074 “Personnel 

Matters” Review of City Manager, and Section 551.087 “Deliberations Regarding 

Economic Development Negotiations.”  The closed session was adjourned at 7:20 p.m.

Adjournment

Mayor Jensen adjourned the meeting at 7:20 p.m.
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The foregoing minutes were approved at the January 10, 2016 Meeting.

                                                             _______________________________

                                                             Catherine E. DiMaggio, City Secretary
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